
Dear Friends,  

FVPC is very pleased to announce that through a generous donation by Al 

Cummings and Julia Hall, a new phone system was installed on January 15th.  We 

are so thankful for backing of this magnitude.  One change that the community at 

large needs to note is that each staff member has a new extension.  When you call 

into FVPC you will either be greeted by a live staff member or be able to select 

staff members by name through a staff directory.  The staff member’s name and 

extension number will be provided as you access the directory so that you will be 

able to use the extension in the future and avoid the directory step.   

We will use this new phone system as FVPC continues to help all members of a family who are dealing 

with the effects of domestic violence.  Recently, the sister of a domestic violence victim called our 24 

hour hotline and shared that her sister made the courageous decision to leave an abusive relationship 

and asked to stay with her for safety and support.  Being anxious and overwhelmed by that task, she 

called and stated, “I do not know what to do”.  Our Crisis Intervention Specialist (CIS) assured her she 

had called the right place and that we are able to support her sister through the stages of healing.   

The services that would be of assistance to the victim were reviewed. The CIS 

described our Healthy Homes education class used to develop empowerment of 

domestic violence victims and shared that she and sister could attend together. 

Our hotline worker also suggested community resources that could address new 

life necessities as well as individual counseling to focus on effects of the abuse 

trauma.  The caller expressed great relief and gratitude for the support she 

received during the conversation.  As the call came to a close, the CIS reminded 

her that a staff member is available throughout the day and  night to answer their 

phone calls.    

This is an example of the advocacy that happens daily.  Extended family members often need reinforce-

ment and education about the dynamics of domestic violence and process how to be there for a loved 

one who seems “stuck” in the abuse.  On average a domestic violence victim leaves the home where the 

abuse is occurring seven times before the final end of the relationship; those seven times span an 

average of eight years.  Over time, battering behavior often drives a wedge between victims and their 

safe friends and family.  We can assist when they  need professional guidance and a clear understanding 

of  how to interact with their loved one in a non-judgmental manner.  If you have a family or friend who 

is experiencing domestic violence please contact FVPC on the 24 hour supportive hotline at 937-374-

4552 or 937-426-2334. Our trained, experienced staff is ready and waiting to help! 
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The Clothesline Project display at the  

Candlelight Vigil in October  
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                 Serco Fairborn Holiday Drive 

 

Walk a Mile in Her Shoes®   
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